From: Peter Stevens < peter@todco.org > Sent: Friday, July 25, 2025 3:44 PM

To: Huie, Cynthia (ECN) < cynthia.huie@sfgov.org >; Ortiz-Cartagena, William (ECN) < william.ortiz-cartagena@sfgov.org >; Zouzounis, Miriam (ECN) < miriam.zouzounis@sfgov.org >; Segal, Ned (MYR) < ned.segal@sfgov.org >; Tang, Katy (ECN) < katy.tang@sfgov.org >; Dickerson, Lawanda (ECN) < lawanda.dickerson@sfgov.org >; Benitez, Ronald (ECN) < ronald.benitez@sfgov.org >; Cornet, Dimitri

(ECN) < Dimitri.Cornet@sfgov.org>

Subject: Please delay support for the Mayor's upzoning plan

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Small Business Commissioners,

Regarding your hearing on Monday July 28, please delay supporting the mayor's upzoning plan until meaningful small business protections are added. This upzoning is a massive shift in City policy, creating essentially a 50+ year citywide development plan. It is important that we understand all the implications and get it right. Currently there are Supervisors who are working on proposed legislation to provide small business protections and support, and it is imperative to understand what those are before voting on this proposal. On top of that there is a state bill, SB-79 that, if passed, would create even more uncertainty regarding our small business policy and zoning. Land use policy reflects our values as a city, and in order to properly convey our love and support for our small business community, we must have the full package ready and understood before we start approving pieces of it.

Thank you for your service and consideration,

Peter Stevens 415-916-5839

